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Parent/Community Interaction


1)  We had two parent meetings: one with 9th and 10th std and with 8th std.   At the 9th/10th std meeting on August 13th, 9 parents attended.  At the 8th std meeting on Oct 25th, 26 parents attended. Parents talked a lot about how they had problems monitoring their child’s homework and setting up a structure to have homework time. Solutions they came up with involved teachers checking homework and communicating about homework everyday. We are also looking at more effective ways to encourage higher attendance at meetings by adjusting timing and setting up better communication mechanisms.   

2) A community dinner was set up in Chemmencheri, on 11th September located in the outskirts of Chennai, where tsunami affected families have been relocated by the government.  Thirty parents attended. During our community interactions and home visits, many parents spoke of lack of access to resources, transportation and jobs in Chemmencheri.  A skills training on candle making was conducted in an effort to help empower women in an SHG to earn income independently.  We will follow up with more resources to help the women come up with ways to fund their business and market their products.

3)  Another community dinner was conducted in Urur Olcott Kuppam on Oct 31st, where the majority of the students from our school live.  We had about 50 children attend and 7 parents attend the dinner.  We introduced the community to an NGO, Pudiyador, which is interested in setting up cultural and academic activities for primary students.  Now Pudiyador is becoming involved in the community by conducting focus meetings to determine their needs and the next plan of action.

           4)  We conducted 2 home visits because 2 girls were involved in self harming behaviour. 

Groups:

1) The reputed arts NGO, Nalamdana, finished their child rights groups. Through the South India Girl Child Project Nalmadana will be engaging girl students in theatre and performance.  Fifteen students from the 8th std will be selected to participate.

2)  Deepam is a group of community volunteers whose aim is to “bridge the divide” through interweaving computer and English language skills education.  (This is completely in tune with the school’s “Project bridge” efforts.) They have been working with the 9th standard since July.  There are plans to start with a new batch of 9th std students next month.

3)  In the month of November, the school counselor started conducting classroom guidance lessons for all students from 1st-10th std every week. Students from all standards will receive 2 hours of guidance lessons every month through activities such as drawing, storytelling, dance, games, and discussion. The topics will include: community, creating and sustaining friendships, family relationships, school, career guidance, coping with feelings and emotions, and taking control and responsibility for yourself.

 Short term one to one counseling:  

1) Students are given 4-5 sessions where a single problem can be identified and focused on behaviour change.  Under the supervision and guidance of the school counselor, interns make a case plan and document the sessions.  If more in depth counseling is required, we will refer the student to the appropriate resource.  A new Master of Social Work intern, Jyothi, has joined the school.  5 students are assigned to individual counseling under her.  Of the 12 students that were previously assigned to 5 Bachelor's of Social Work interns, 6 will finish counseling or have dropped out.  As a result of the counseling we are identifying students’ specific problems with learning and working on finding alternative options such as vocational training and specialized schools. 

Long Term counseling:

Follow up on previously reported cases

1) The 13 year old girl who reported being sexually abused by her father went back to her family after being admitted into a hostel because she felt homesick. For a few months she reported nothing because her father was out of the house. However soon after Diwali he moved back in and started touching her. We discussed options and finally decided that she could live with her aunt.  We spoke to the aunt to make her understand the gravity of the situation and how the lack of family support was affecting this girl to the point of suicidal ideation.  The aunt agreed to house her without any questions or demands.

2)  The 5 year old 1st standard student with mild to moderating hearing loss is continuing to receive speech therapy twice a week from Andhra Mahila Sabha.  Recently, he played Gandhi in the Children’s Day celebration at our school.  His mother is still not showing the necessary level of interest to support his emotional and speech development; however she has improved her attitude towards him since the beginning of school.  We will continue to work with his teacher and family to help him receive the support he needs academically and emotionally.

 3) The 13 year old 8th std boy tested positive for TB. The school is paying for his six month course of medication. He is attending school on a more consistent basis. For the last year, his attitude has been one of apathy and disrespect. After receiving treatment he has shown a marked improvement in his motivation and attitude. Although he is still failing subjects, he is showing more interest, energy, and enthusiasm in academics according teacher reports. His mother has now been steadily working for the last three months.

New Cases:
1) A sixth standard student received a much needed appendix operation after the school found funding to cover the costs. The doctors had advised her family to get the operation five years ago.  Last year she was consistently sick and had low attendance.  She is currently recuperating and is expected back in school in a few weeks.

            Teacher Training:

1) On August 9th, Ms. Subha Vaidyanathan and her colleague from the Madras Dyslexia Association trained teachers on multiple intelligences theory and how to work with different types of learners effectively.  30 teachers, teaching 1st-10th standard, attended the training.

2) On November 1st teacher training was conducted by Magdalene Jeyarathnam, Founder and Director of Center for Counseling, focusing on using child friendly and developmentally appropriate techniques. 30 teachers, teaching 1st-10th standard, attended the training. There will be follow up trainings in December and January.

Special Needs/Education:

1) Two children from the 10th std received concessions for the public exams from the MDA.    During exams they will receive extra time, a calculator, and spelling mistakes will be overlooked.

2) We have three special educators working with 5th, 6th, and 7th std children on English remediation.  For the last three months eight 5th and 7th std children have been receiving small group remediation two days a week.  They will begin receiving an additional two days of remediation in January.  Eight 6th std children will start receiving two days of remediation in January as well.  We are planning on documenting the children’s progress throughout the year.

3) We are starting a 9th std peer study program.  We will have 11 responsible and high achieving students tutor 20 low achieving students twice a week to give them extra time to learn the lessons.

Plans for January:

1. Madras Dyslexic Association will continue training teachers on working with differently abled students, especially on building literacy in the primary level.

2. A community dinner to be in two neighboring communities.

3. Set up behaviour plans/small groups for 5 previously identified students. Monitor and follow up with teachers, interns, parents, and students.

4. Create an advisory committee for the counseling program to develop a vision, identify and plan for crisis response, troubleshoot cases, document, and build curriculum.

5. Document and evaluate the effectiveness of the English remediation classes.

6. Continue creating a comprehensive value education curriculum for 1st-10th std using existing curriculum, inputs from educators, counselors, resource people, NGO's and survey research to create educational, self child friendly and replicable lessons.

7. Start two groups on dealing with feelings and building self esteem.

8. Start working on identifying children with possible learning disabilities in the 9th std to be tested by the MDA.

